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CHAIR JOHNSON: The Parks and Recreation Committee meeting will come to order
. . .(gavel). . . Thank you, and the Chair apologizes being a little bit late, but as
you know, Maui's traffic is not always the most cooperative. So. . .1 hope you're
all having a spooktacular day.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . . That was a little Happy Halloween humor. And
you notice, of course, in the front we have a little "Happy Halloween" sign. So,
Happy Halloween to everyone. And being from Lahaina, the Mardi Gras of the
Pacific, we have to. . .we have to acknowledge that it is going to be a very, very
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busy day in Lahaina. So I thank you all for coming. And we have present with us
today, Councilmember Robert Carroll, who's our Vice-Chair; the other members
we have are Councilmember Michael Molina and
Councilmember Charmaine Tavares. And Council Chair Pat Kawano is still in
the hospital, and we wish him well. We also have with us today, Floyd Miyazono,
who's our Director of the Department of Parks and Recreation; we have
Michelle Yoshimura. . .we have Francis Cerizo, with the Department of Planning;
we have Ed Kushi, who's our Deputy Corporation Counsel; Camille Sakamoto,
who's our Committee Secretary; and Gary Saldana, our Committee Analyst.
So. . .seeing that we have no members signed up, or no members of the
audience signed up to testify on this particular hearing item. . .1 will. . .leave it
open in case anyone does come into the meeting a little bit later to testify. But
today, Committee Members, we have three items on our agenda. And the first is
Item Number 2. And the description of that item. . .is relating to the rules
governing conduct at County parks and recreational facilities.

ITEM NO. 2: RULES GOVERNING CONDUCT AT COUNTY PARKS AND
FACILITIES (C.C. No. 01-176)
CHAIR JOHNSON: The focus of the discussion will be to consider a proposed bill
entitled: a bill for an ordinance amending Section 13.04.080 of the Maui County
Code, pertaining to the authority of the Director of Parks and Recreation. And
the purpose of the proposed bill would grant the Director of Parks and Recreation
the authority to impose sanctions for misuse of County parks and facilities. . .and
would create an appeal process for denial, revocation, or discretionary decisions
rendered by the Director. A little background information for those of you in the
viewing audience. . .at our last Committee meeting of October 3 rd , the Committee
requested that an ordinance be drafted that would grant the Director of Parks and
Rec. the authority to impose sanctions on individuals or companies that have
been granted permits for miss, or who misuse their privilege at County parks and
facilities. Subsequently, at the Committee meeting of October 17 th , the
Committee requested that the proposed bill--entitled, a bill for an ordinance
amending Section 13.04.120 of the Maui County Code, pertaining to the authority
of the Director and Parks, of Parks and Recreation--be revised to include an
appeals process for denial, revocation, or discretionary decisions rendered by the
Director. And at this point in time, I would like to have Mr. Kushi, who as our
Deputy Corporation Counsel, provide the overview. And I really would like to
thank you, Ed, for your drafting. . .which reflects the concerns of this Committee.
MR. KUSHI: Thank you, Madam Chair. Pursuant to your request and the discussion
that we had at the last meeting, Committee meeting, I sent down. . .to your
office. . .through a memo dated October 26 th , 201, 2001, two drafts. . .drafts of
two separate bills. Draft Number 1 is. . .1 incorporated a new section. The initial
section dealt with the. . .denial, initial denial or revocation of permits. . .through
the Parks Director, the authority for denial or, or revocation. The new section
2
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deals with an appeals process. On Draft Number 1. . .we incorporated. . .any
appeals from an order or a decision of the Director. . .with respect to any decision
or order made in, in the entire Chapter--not only. . .permits. We directed the
appeal to the existing County Board of Variances and Appeals. We state the
procedure. . .that it'll be a contested case hearing before the Board of. . .BVA,
and also set forth. . .four different standards. . .within which the Board
must. . .find factors in order to reverse, affirm, or modify in whole or in part. So
the appeal is directed to an existing appellate body. We looked at it in terms
of. . .it's an existing appeals board. And . . .(cleared throat). .. excuse me
. . .(cleared throat). . . excuse me. Pursuant to our County Charter, the BVA is
created pursuant to Charter. In 19. . .96, there were some amendments to the
Charter that. . .for one moved the BVA under the jurisdiction of the Planning
Department. And also. . .under that amendment, the BVA was specifically
authorized to hear appeals regarding zoning enforcement, subdivision, building
ordinances. . .specifically. But also, the Charter also put in a provision whereby
they may be authorized or directed to hear and determine appeals. . .on other
matters pursuant to ordinance. So. . .our interpretation is that they could about,
they could hear any appeals, provided that there's an ordinance to that
effect. . .not only zoning and subdivision matters. That's the first draft. In the
alternative, talking to your staff. . .it was felt that if this body prefers not
to. . .direct appeals from the Parks Director to the existing BVA. . .for whatever
reason, that a new. . .new board be created, entitled Parks and Recreation
Appeals Board. Like the .. .
. . . previous board that was recently created, the Animal Control Board .. .
. . . basically following those lines--a five-member board, three-year
terms. . .staggered terms.
. . . That board would, would have to create rules and
regulations. . .administrative rules and regulations. And also we put in the same
four factor, standards. And also a fee should be. . .to appeals should
be. . .established pursuant to. . .the annual budget. So what we've done is give
you two choices.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Kushi. At this time, Mr. Miyazono, do you have any
comments at all with regard to either draft?
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . I personally have no preference to it, but I just. . .we're hoping
that through the administrative rules and regulations within the next. . .maybe six
to eight months, that we could come up with a process or a procedure. My guess
to this is that there may be. . .not many appeals, if there's any--it's just a guess
on my part--within the six- to eight-month period. And if it's. . .it's, if we're gonna
create. . .a appeals board at this particular time. . .you, it might be premature
from the standpoint that we are considering to create a board as part of
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the. . .administrating of the parks rules and regulations. And, again. . .1 have no
preference relative to the. . .Board of Variance Appeal. I know it was it was also
mentioned that if need to, in the last meeting Councilwoman Tavares did bring up
if it would be an option to consider the. . .Council Committee or the Council
Members to also take that into consideration of any certain type of appeals. I
have. . .1 have no preference on that, but as long as there's an appeals process, I
would be satisfied with it. But, again, this process that we're looking at is very
temporary in nature. . .until such time we can formulate, permanently formulate
these appeals process through the normal. . .rules and regulations, procedures.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Miyazono. And we also have with us Mr. Cerizo,
who's with the Department of Planning. Would you care to address. . .this issue
at this time?
MR. CERIZO: Yes, we had several concerns. One is as. . .what's the potential
workload. If. . .if it's a, if it's a. . .large number, you know, that it may affect our
personnel to. . .to handle those. . .requests. . .timely. So additional personnel
may be required. Other issues that we have here is that in our ordinance. . .draft,
a fee is not mentioned, but a fee would be also required in the. . .in
the.. .appeals through the Board of Variance and Appeals. And it's, and
it's. . .based on the annual budget. Uh. . .the standards of appeal also differs
from our Standards of Appeals, and I was wondering. . .why if we do need the
additional. . .Number 4 criteria. . .uh. . .it would make it easier for our rules and
regs 'cause our rules and regs are based on our Chapter 19.520 and has only
three criteria for appeals processes. It would streamline it if we just limit it to
three. But if they need the fourth one. . .then we would have to revise our rules
and regs to incorporate that change. And. . .and lastly, I guess it's a question for
Corporation Counsel--do we need to revise our Chapter 19. . .19.520 to reflect
that we will be. . .not only .. .
. . . entertaining appeals from construction, but also from the Parks and
Recreation.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Cerizo. Mr. Kushi, having heard the comments of
Mr. Cerizo, would you care to comment about the Number 4 item. . .and also the
need, I believe, for amending the Chapter?
MR. KUSHI: . . . Okay, Madam Chair, when we say Number 4, in both drafts I have
Standards of Appeal. Let me read it for your clarification. That the. . .in order to
reverse or modify the Director's decision, we stated that, one, the board. . .must
find that. . .the decision or order was based on clearly erroneous finding of
material fact or erron. . .or erroneous application of law or two, arbitrary or
capricious in its application or three, clearly unwarranted abuse of discretion.
Now these, one of three. . .areas needs to be determined. And these are
basically the standards set forth in, I believe, Section 19.52 . . .
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NOTE: Pause.

MR. KUSHI: . . . Section 19.520.040 of the Code. Okay . . .
. . . I also put in. . .Number 4, which is .. .
. . . listed as "and", so the board must find one of the three above and Number 4
that any reversal or modification will not jeopardize life, limb, or property. These
are instances where, you know, the. . .the Director is under the gun, he needs or
needed to make a decision, and if that decision is reversed, something .. .
. . . something will be placed in jeopardy. So we felt that. . .that type of criteria
needed to be placed in there. This is not the ordinary. . .appeals process about,
about. . .use or building. . .variances. These are not life or death.
. . . These types of, the, the normal appeals that I understand in the BVA are not
life and. . .life or death situations. Whereas, using a park--which may. . .or using
one of our facilities which may jeopardize the security. . .may come into play. So
this is why we put that fourth criteria. Mr. Cerizo is correct in that .. .
. . . their rules and regulations need to be revised to include. . .hearing appeals
from the Director of Park. . .from the Parks. But, again, the Charter says that as
long as you pass an ordinance directing the BVA to hear appeals, that's enough.
So in the ordinance itself, you have standards. In the ordinance itself, if you pass
it, would replace Section 19.520.040. . .for Parks Department appeals. Uh. . .just
a matter of clarification, we did not put in the fees portion in the BVA appeal
because that's already established. And for your information, the minimum fee is
$300 per appeal.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kushi. At this point in time, do any of the
Members have questions of Mr. Kushi, Mr. Miyazono, or Mr. Cerizo?
. . . Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Just. . .1, I forgot, I think we asked this during budget,
but I forgot the answer. If an appeal, if the. . .appellant, I guess is what they're
called, wins, do they get their fee back?
MR. CERIZO: . . . No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
. . . That's a steep amount to. . .to appeal a Parks Director decision, actually.
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. . .(inaudible). . . can do that.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there any way, Mr. Kushi, that for park appeals, we could specify
something other than the $300 by means of ordinance?
MR. KUSHI: I'm sure you could through amend, amending the budget fees.
. . . To make it specific that.. .appeals from Park Director decisions
are. . .different, a different amount. But that's a different ordinance.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . The, what we're trying to do at this point in time, I think, is just
address the issue of an appeals mechanism for anyone who believes that a
decision has been made that they don't agree with. Mr. Cerizo mentioned that
he was unsure of the number of appeals that would be actually sent to the Board
of Variance and. . .Variances and Appeals. And it's my understanding, after
speaking with Mr. Miyazono and really investigating the number that we've had
where thee have been disagreements, there would more than likely be very, very
few that would ever be going to the Board of Variances and Appeals. So it's the
Chair's inclination not to create a new body to hear this. . .but to at least give an
opportunity so that if a person does have a disagreement and does not agree
with the Director's findings, that they, there is a mechanism for appeal.
Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I also agree--I do not think we should be
making a new board. I don't wanna tie up people on a board that is gonna have
very little to do. We need good people on a lot of, in a lot of other places,
including the Board of Variances and Appeals. I am strongly in favor of using
that. If it ever comes to the point to where we're having so many complaints, that
it's a problem. . .1 think we're probably gonna have to look at how we're running
our operations.
. . . Not just making another board. We shouldn't have that many complaints.
Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. Question for
Mr. Cerizo. You mentioned the workload of the BVA, what. . .can you summarize
for us what their typical, I guess, workload is like and how often they meet?
MR. CERIZO: Okay, we have. . .two board hearings a week, uh, a month, every other
week. And. . .and typically we have two to three . . .
. . . hearing items per. . .per meeting. And. . .if we add--and that's one person
that's doing that. We have one person writing all the reports and, and doing the
6
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Uh. . .so I was just
hearings and staffing the. . .uh. . .that hearing. . .body.
wondering, yeah, if we, if we're looking at one more a month. . .yeah, it, it would,
it would kind of put a strain on the, on that staff person.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Madam Chair, can I ask
one. . .question of the-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --Parks Director? Floyd, how often have you
seen.. .any potential.. .from your. . .1 guess experience as Parks Director
have. . .have you seen anything where if, had potential cases from the past that
could go to an appeals board?
MR. MIYAZONO: To my knowledge, the one that recently--and there was only one that
I'm very. . .familiar with. And this is the incident that actually started this process
going, which happened about three to four months ago.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: But that is the only one I can remember-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So-MR. MIYAZONO: --as far as I being here, in this position.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And you've been as, Parks Director since '98?
MR. MIYAZONO: Going on three years now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Three years. Prior to that, you've had nothing that you
could, you see that could have go to an appeals board?
MR. MIYAZONO: Yeah, I think-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MIYAZONO: --a lot of times what we try to do is. . .resolve it informally, from the
standpoint of not going through any legal or technical type of steps to go by. So,
you know, that would be preferred. And again, you know, usually that is quite
successful. So like I said, there was only one that I'm really familiar based on
possibly going through this appeal process if it did occur.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, maybe I can share from my experience of almost
six years as the Parks Director--and there was. . .maybe. . .could have been
one, but we resolved that one. So it's not a once-a-month thing. It's. . .and I
guess because it's never been . .(laughter).. . brought up to this point, it hasn't
been a problem in the past. So. . .you know, I don't see it as a
particular. .uh. _something to be really concerned about from the BVA's point
of view. That, you know, maybe one a year would probably be the max
.(laughter). . .

CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: 'Cause they don't, it doesn't happen very. . .very often
at all.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, and, and the Chair would agree because. . .it seems
almost. . .unusual to be bringing this type of legislation forward when it's so
infrequent, but. . .1 do believe after visiting with the Director of Parks, that there is
the occasion where people do not conduct themselves in a way that is proper.
And it endangers other people; their behavior, sometimes, really gets out of line.
And at this point, we discovered that he really had no authority whatsoever, other
than. . .to prohibit people who failed to clean up an area. And so. . .the Chair felt,
after discussion with the Director and the Administration, that it would be best to
at least on that rare occasion, when the opportunity is there, to allow the Director
of Parks. . .to at least have a mechanism whereby they could address those
issues. Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. . .could I ask Mr. Kushi if he could give us an
example of where that Number 4 would come into play? I'm kinda. . .having a
little hard time .. .
. . . with that one.
MR. KUSHI: . . . Uh. . .Madam Chair, Councilperson Tavares, I'll try. And if the Parks
Director can help me out, I could envision a situation where an applicant applies
for a permit to. . .use one of our facilities. . .to. . .shoot firearms, practice
firearms-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --or . . .
. . . some sort of obvious dangerous activity--
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: --that is not, per se, prohibited under our rules and regulations. And the
Director makes a decision, hey, you know. . .I'm not gonna issue this permit.
Okay, then the applicant says, well, you know. . .why not? You know. . .that, in
that type of situation where. . .where the board, on an appeal basis, would have
to keep in mind the. . .security of the facilities. Now bear in mind that in terms of
public facilities. . .facitilies [sic], facilities, parks and what have you. . .although
they're public. . .the members of the public have no unfettered right to use that.
You know, they, the Department or the government has the right. . .to, and power
to manage. . .their facilities as to time, place, and manner.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: So just because it's public and it's taxpayers-funded, they do not have the
unfettered right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: And that's case law. But, again. . .when you get one person making a
decision, you need to have a. . .due process. . .procedures. But, but again we
thought that adding that Number 4 in there. . .brings home the fact that
the. . .permit. . .if modified, or the decision if modified or reversed, may have
some dire consequences to the Department and the facility itself. That's. . .my
kind of typical example. I'm not sure what else. . .Mr. Miyazono would kind
of. . .imagine would come up.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So this would be above and beyond what's already the
prohibited activities in parks and facilities.
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . So, Mr. Kushi, what you're saying is that if it's something that's
not specifically prohibited, there may be an occasion like, let's say. . .paintball
tournament. . .where there would be a risk, maybe, for somebody to have some
kind of injury or there could be a mess left in the park or some,
somebody. . .would have some kind of injury and that specific item is not
addressed in the ordinance, that type of activity--you're saying that that would
then be covered under this section?
MR. KUSHI: Uh. . .not so much covered under the section, but what also, would be a
factor in the board's decision in, in. . .in reviewing the Director's decision to deny
the permit. One, one. . .one quite obvious--well, not "obvious", but one example
9
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would be like on holidays, New Years. Let's say somebody wants to use a
permit. . .to blast fireworks. You know . . .
. . . again, you know, the, the Director just may say no, you know, you're too,
you're too close to houses or whatever it is . . .(inaudible). . . that facility, park
facility. Per se the permit prohibitions may not . . .
. . . may not specifically prohibit that, but yet. . .1 think it'll, it's left up to that
Director, Director's discretion.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you, Mr. Kushi. Inasmuch as this may be something
that's temporary--until the administrative rules are actually drafted--the Chair is
not as concerned about the fee at this point in time. I think it's. . .unnecessary to
change the fee if later on there will be an amendment. . .to this area. So I have
no problem, and I. . .would like to. . .move this item so that we can at least have
the legislation there to give the Director that authority and then put in place the
appeals process. There. . .Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I. . .1 agree that this is not the place to discuss
the fee. We can handle that in. . .the budget session. Are you receiving a
motion, or open to a motion-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --at this time?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --I'm open to a motion to accept Draft Number 1
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, so moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved by Councilmember Tavares, seconded by
Councilmember Molina. Is there any further discussion on this particular item?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . If not, all those in favor please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any nays?
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. . . Since there are no nays, the motion passes and. . .this particular item will
also be filed. . .because it will not be, at this point in time, revisited in, in our
Committee. At such time that the administrative rules are coming down, then at
that point in time we can. . .at least consider those.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you're-CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --filing the communication.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. . .Chair appreciates that.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Molina, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of proposed bill
("Draft No. 1" version), and FILING of communication.
CHAIR JOHNSON: The next item on our agenda is. . item Number 6. And the second
item on the agenda is a Miscellaneous Communication from the County Clerk,
dated May l, 2001, referring the matter relating to fees for County community
centers and parks.

e

ITEM NO. 6:

FEES FOR COMMUNITY CENTERS (Misc.)

CHAIR JOHNSON: This item was referred to the Committee from the Budget and
Finance Committee, requesting that the Committee review the existing fees and
deposits for use of County community centers and parks, and provide a
recommendation for the Fiscal Year 2003 Budget. Since we have no testimony
on this item, I'll just give a brief overview. The Budget and Finance Committee
asked our Committee to consider whether the current schedule for fees and
deposits is adequate for use of certain County parks and facilities. The Director
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of the Department of Parks and Recreation will provide the Committee with
recommendations for fees and deposits on such County facilities for Fiscal Year
2003. And the Committee will provide their recommendations to the Budget and
Finance Committee for the next fiscal year's budget. And so at this point in time,
I would just like Mr. Miyazono to comment. And then, if Ms. Yoshimura has any
comments also.
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . Thank you, Madam Chairman. We did send a transmittal back
pursuant to your request. . .relative to potential change in fees or custodial
deposits for community centers. The only minor change we had requested for
is, it's just a typographical change that for the pavilion, the category where
there's a pavilion without a kitchen and bandstand category, to add the asterisk
before the 75 dollars for its Type V fee. And basically what it is, that when it. . .it
is a Type V fee, we either request for the lump sum--in this particular case,
75 dollars or 10 percent of the gross revenues. So it's just a
clarification. . .changes we had recommended at this point in time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So it's just simply a housekeeping matter?
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, it is.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, thank you. Uh. . .and Ms. Yoshimura has no comments at
this time. I. . .also wanted to ask you, Mr. Miyazono, in regard to the cleaning
deposits, do you have any . . .
. . . desire one way or the other to look at that area during the. . .upcoming
budget?
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, we could take a look at it at that particular time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. Committee Members, do we have any comments
at this time?
. . . Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Oh. . .so good, we're reading minds here
. . .(laughter). . . Madam Chair, I, I think it would be, you know, up to the Parks
Director about the, the custodial deposit fees. And I think if he, you know, he's
been in contact with all his District Supervisors to find out what kinds of problems
they may be having. And based on, I guess, what was perceived that would be a
problem--about people not cleaning up because the fee was so low--you know, to
see if that actually has occurred and then they can adjust. And I think we'll be
receptive to an adjustment based on their assessment of whether the custodial
fees have been sufficient as it states now in our budget.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Council Member. Seeing no further comments, the
Chair would entertain a motion to recommend that the proposed fee and deposit
schedule for use of County park facilities be referred to the Budget and Finance
Committee and file the Miscellaneous Communication.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved by Councilmember Carroll, seconded by
Councilmember Molina. Is there any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair. . .yes, was. . .was it a request of the
Budget Committee to get something back?
CHAIR JOHNSON: It had originally been referred-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --as an item in our last budget session. But after visiting with
Mr. Miyazono, I believe that it was his impression and my impression that. . .the
changes that we had made, that took place at that point in time were adequate,
and then by the next budget cycle, he would report back. And the only reason
that we're doing this is because it was an item that was referred.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Because I think if we decide not to do anything, maybe
we can just file it and then wait for the. . .Director to submit something, if he
wishes to, at the budget.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's fine. Is that appropriate, Mr. Kushi, so that we just, with no
objections we just file the communication?
MR. KUSHI: Um . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Or do we need a motion to file it?
MR. KUSHI: Well. . .you need a motion to file, but I believe--and Staff correct me if I'm
wrong--but this, this transmittal came from the Budget Committee.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It did.
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MR. KUSHI: Committee Report Number 01-78. . .so if you're gonna send it back to
them . . .
MR. SALDANA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. . .Gary?
MR. SALDANA: If I, if I may add? In reading some of the. . .minutes regarding the
issue of the fees for the community centers, it, it appeared that the. . .that the
Budget and Finance Committee was looking for some direction as to whether or
not the fees that were established were adequate. And so I would imagine that if
you're gonna send anything back, you would indicate something to them, to the
effect, or a recommendation to them that. . .that the fees that are currently
established. . .established seem to be sufficient. . .for the purpose that they
are. . .designed for.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, well, in. . .in that particular situation, the way I'm viewing it is
that with this motion. . .by sending it back to the Budget and Finance Committee,
we can send it back with the recommendation that-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . . file it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --at this point in time we have no-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --other findings, other than. . .wait until this next budget cycle for
the recommendation of the Director of Parks and Recreation.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
So. . .okay, that, that's fine then, the Budget
Committee, I guess, gonna file it.
I'm just trying to save paperwork
. . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, I . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . I know, save trees . . .(la ughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: The other thing is that if we, shall we just all recognize
that that . . .
. . . the, the asterisk on the 75 dollars was a typographical error and that we don't
have to take formal action on that?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, I think that if we can just transmit along with that, just to make
that correction because it's a clerical error-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. . .fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --perhaps in our Committee Report, in our transmittal to the Budget
and Finance-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Great.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --we could just simply make that notation.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Is there any more discussion? Seeing
none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: There are no nays, so I thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Molina, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending TRANSMITTAL of copy of committee report
to the Budget and Finance Committee, and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: And moving on to our final item. . .this is Item Number 7.
ITEM NO. 7:

FEES FOR WAIEHU GOLF COURSE (Misc.)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And the opening statement--just to give a brief description for those
in the viewing audience--is that the final item is a Miscellaneous Communication
from the County Clerk, dated May 14 th , 2001 referring the matter relating to
establishing twilight fees at the Waiehu Golf Course. This item was referred to
the Committee from the Budget and Finance Committee, requesting a
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recommendation for creating twilight fees for the Fiscal Year Budget 2003. And
since we have no public testimony on this item. . .either, the Committee will
consider the recommendations from the Director of the Department of Parks and
Recreation for establishing these twilight fees at the Waiehu Golf Course. The
Committee will provide the recommendations to the Budget and Finance
Committee for the Fiscal Year 2003 Budget. And Mr. Miyazono, I believe, you
would like to address this, or your Waiehu Golf. . .Golf Course staff would like to?
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . Maybe I could start, first of all, to initiate the discussion. As you'll
notice on the transmittal, we did send information relative to some of the private
courses on twilight fees, as well as. . .other municipality courses throughout the
State. . .and also a recommendation for possible twilight fees for the Waiehu Golf
Course. As you'll notice, we, we categorized each of these twilight fees based
on weekdays and weekends, first of all; and secondly, it's also categorized based
on. . .um. . .the users, which is residents, resident seniors. . .non. . .non-Maui
residents and nonresidents. We have this all categorized. And I think it's into
four separate category here. And you'll notice, if you look at the fees here, the,
these are based on residents or seniors without the. . .monthly or annual
membership card. So if you'll look at the--and maybe I could help you just
by. . .going down the list and giving you an idea as to what our proposed fees are
and what is the existing fees. . .the normal fees. And, and in that way you could
have a comparison on the. . .the difference in cost based on twilight and the
normal fees.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. MIYAZONO: If you look at the list, we start out first of all with Maui resident daily
fees, we're requesting weekday of 5 dollars. Currently, it is 8 dollars at this time.
Maui resident daily fees for the weekends, we're recommending 6 dollars.
Currently, it is 9 dollars. Going to the next category, we have Maui resident,
senior without card--that's on a weekday--we're requesting 4 dollars. Currently, it
it's 7 dollars. And going to the weekends with the seniors, current. . .we're
requesting 5 dollars. Currently, it is 8 dollars. As we go down the list here,
non-Maui County residents, weekdays. . .requesting 8 dollars. The current fee at
this time is 14 dollars. And the non-Maui residents for the weekends, we're
requesting 9 dollars. Currently, it is 15 dollars. And going to the last category,
non-residents, we're recommending 14 dollars during the weekdays. Currently, it
is 26 dollars. And the last one, nonresidents for the weekends, we're
recommending 15 dollars. Currently, it is 30 dollars. What we're. . .also tried to
do is try to. . .see a percentage in decrease. And you know, it varies from 33 at
the very lowest, to of course, 50 percent for the nonresidents. We try to keep the
percentage pretty close to one another for each of the separate categories. And,
and we. . .somewhat felt--and we look at the other municipality courses and their
fees. So these are something. . .you know, it's just that we, we wanted to
propose to the Committee just for consideration. I also had an opportunity, also,
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to speak to Mr. Henry Yogi. He's the concessionaire for the golf carts. And I
asked him if he'll be willing to discount his carts as well. I mean, we're taking a
risk, somewhat of a risk here, so I'm asking him to do the same. And he did say
that he would consider, definitely, to discount his carts as well.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. We have with us also Mr. Ron Kubo. And, Mr. Kubo, if
you care to comment. . .at this time, I'd appreciate just hearing from you since
you're the one who's . . .(laughter). . . out there.
MR. KUBO: Uh. . .well. . .my comment is that . . .
. . . having a, a twilight fee is fine. . .basically. . .if it's gonna raise our revenue.
Because it, it doesn't necessarily mean that our revenue is gonna. . increase
because our, our. . .amount of play is gonna increase because. . .there'll
be. . .tourists and residents that'll be taking the. . .the opportunity to play
the. . .the discounted fee instead of paying the full fee. So we might end up
having less revenue than. . .than we did. And the other part of it is that, is the
maintenance part of it. We get more. . .play. . .then our maintenance will be
much more. ..also it will add more cost on, on our maintenance.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And I know I. . .look at this, too, and I. . .wonder whether it will
cost-shift a little bit to actually work to the detriment of the course.
MR. KUBO: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Only because there are many people that--with budget constraints
being what they are--they may shift their hours to afternoon play.
MR. KUBO: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And that would also be a concern. Are there any Council Members
who have any question? Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Not necessarily a question, I just have a comment
about it. You know, everybody knows I'm not a morning person, so I'm not one
to get up at 6 in the morning to go play golf. I am, you know, late morning or
afternoon golfer when I, when and if I do golf, if I ever find time in between our
meetings. But what, what does happen as I make. . .you know, an effort to golf,
is I wait for the twilight. . .fees. And if a place didn't have a twilight fee, if I
wanted to golf, I would go. So actually I'm not in favor of having a twilight fee at
our course. I think that we'll have a lag time, like around 2. If we start the
twilight, nobody's gonna take that last starting time, what. . .1:54 would be the
last time, starting time, before 2 o'clock. So 1, you know, 1:54 in the afternoon,
you're gonna have nobody there 'cause if they wait six minutes, they can get the
twilight fee. And, you know, back that up. So, you know, you, you might have a
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dead time. . .in the middle there. So, you know, I think our, our fees are so low
anyway that we're not discouraging people from playing. I think what will happen
is perhaps. . .nonresidents might look at this and say, you know, heck. . .we party
the nighttime, we can go play the twilight fee at Waiehu and still get in, you know,
18 holes. If you start at 2, you should be able to finish 18 holes. So you know, I,
I think what we're, we were, what we were looking at to try to accomplish, was to
beef up the revenues for the course. I don't think it's gonna be accomplished. I
think I agree with Mr. Kubo that, that we're not going to accomplish what it is we
want for our course.
Having said that, Ms. Tavares, would you make any
CHAIR JOHNSON:
recommendations as to perhaps offering twilight fees to the visitors. . .as
opposed to the local residents if you felt that that might be .. .
. . . just a little bit more of a revenue-generating mechanism?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I mean that, it might be, but then I think we're gonna
have a reverse discrimination thing here. If we're gonna do it for one category,
we actually should do it for all categories.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. Uh. . .Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Yeah, I've got a question for the fees for
I notice,
nonresidents. . .looking at comparing Honolulu's and Kauai's.
well. . .nonresidents after 2 p.m., for example, on weekends. . .in Honolulu, that
they're charging 21 dollars; Kauai, 17.50; and our proposal is at, at 15 dollars.
Lower than Kauai's and Oahu. Um. . .why is that? I'm just curious.
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . Well, we basically didn't. . .we tried to stay within the same
percentage I mentioned earlier--I think from the standpoint of. . .speaking about
what the prices are right now, currently for all, including residents and
nonresidents. We tried to keep it within a percentage of, of 30. . .35, 45 percent.
Of course, if you was to increase it to 21 dollars, of course, the difference would
be much less in percentage-wise. Of course from the standpoint of nonresidents,
as you probably know. . .that's where we get 65 percent of our revenues.
Although they only make up about. . .uh. . .maybe about 15 percent of the total
use of it. But it's just something that we look at the percentage and try to fit it
in. . in the overall fairness to not only the residents, but the nonresidents as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. And as far as the courses on Kauai and Oahu,
are they better than what we, we have here on Maui?
MR. MIYAZONO: Speaking about the condition?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Conditions, yeah.
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MR. MIYAZONO: Well, urn . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And that's subject to opinion, right . . .(laughter). . .
MR. MIYAZONO: That's subject to opinion, yes. Uh. . .municipal course, you know,
generally, they're in. . .just about the same condition. Of course, you may
vary. . .to a slight degree here and there. But normally, say for example in Oahu,
the, the majority of their revenues comes from. . .of course, Ala Wai. You know,
Ala Wai, basically is keeping afloat the rest of, the other what's that, four or
five different municipal golf course that they have there. Their amount of play is
substantial in number. You know, we average about. . .250 rounds per day,
maybe 245. . .250 is at the high point. Urn. . .and at Ala Wai. . .maybe Ron could
give you, but it's much more than 250. And the. . .the extensive amount of play,
it's very difficult to keep the golf course at a certain type of level. So you look at
the, a lot of the private courses, their amount of play is much less than what we
have at our municipal golf course. So because of the extensive amount of
play. . .you know, it really makes a big difference relative to the maintenance and
how well you can really bring the conditions up to a certain, certain level. So I
would say. . .that it's pretty close from the standpoint of conditions between
municipal golf courses throughout the State.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. I didn't realize what the fees were until
today. . .for these other golf courses. After thinking about it and reading this over
and listening to. . .all that's been said, I don't think it's a good idea. For one
thing, already. . .the word has gone out about how economical it is and how
people can save money, visitors, by going to this golf course already. If we're
gonna make it even more attractive to the visitors, I think we're gonna have
problems because our local people can't get in there, especially our seniors
. . .(end of tape, start 1E3). . . leave it the way it is. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Councilmember Carroll. Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I was just wondering why Hilo Municipal's
not. . .listed here.
MR. KUBO: Hilo Municipal doesn't have any twilight rates.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, I think that's important note.
MR. KUBO: . . .(laughter). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I figured that's what it was.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That is important.
?: . . .(inaudible). . .

CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .Michelle, did you have any comments at this time? All right,
the Budget Director has no comments. The. . .1 have a question. If we were to
pick days. . .that we had not had a traditional. . .play, let's say like a Monday. . .if
you picked one day a week and you had a twilight rate, would there be any of the
days in the week that you really don't have as much play as you do other days?
Or have you not tracked it?
NOTE: Pause.

MR. KUBO: . . . Well, we do have. . .slow days. . .usually Friday is the slowest day of
the week.
?: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: And-MR. KUBO: But. . .we still have play in the afternoon. Usually in the afternoon, from
3 o'clock, we have a lot of. . .lot of. . .play from people that get through like at
2 o'clock and they come in at. . .after work and play at .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: So this-MR. KUBO: . . . and lot of juniors come in after school.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so this really wouldn't help then, because if Friday is your
slowest day, people are coming in late afternoon anyway. . .so to cut. . .the rate
would really not produce the effect that we want.
MR. KUBO: Yeah, and the other thing I have with . . .
. . . the residents that have the, the monthly card and the retirees with the. . .their
annual card, comprise of 56 percent of the play. So they just pay 2 dollars. And
most of them, a lot of 'em play in the afternoon.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, see and-MR. KUBO: So basically, you know, 139 out of 249 rounds is. . .your 2 dollar play.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So, and that's really. . .probably where we are already suffering on
revenues . . .
MR. KUBO: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . in those areas.
MR. KUBO: And I think. . .we should be. . .considering on how to improve the course to
get more play instead of trying to lower the rates to get more play.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and the Chair would agree with that. We've had this
conversation so many times in. . .other settings that it's really very difficult when
you wanna talk about increasing the fees when you have a course that's not up
to really good standards. Is it your recommendation, then. . .Mr. Kubo, that we
leave the fees basically as they are and not establish a twilight fee?
MR. KUBO: Yes, it is.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. I, I really thank you all for reviewing this. And I certainly
thank Mr. Miyazono and Mr. Kubo for reviewing this also. But at this point in
time. . .1 just believe that it would not be preferable to establish a twilight
fee. . .given the budget problems that we may face this coming year anyway.
The regular fees are set at a rate that's certainly as affordable. And I see
Ms. Tavares getting ready . . .(laughter). . . to make a comment. So please,
Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, yeah, thank you. I would just. . .wanted to ask in,
in anticipation of our discussions for the next budget, I would ask Mr. Kubo if he
would survey all the municipal courses again and find out all the different
combinations of fees and discounts and whatever--you know, who has monthly
cards, when are they good; the senior cards, when are they used, for how long,
how much--so that when we get into the discussion about the golf course fees
that. . .you know, that we'll have that information. . .ready. Because I think one of
the ways, you know, like he says, the 56 percent of that play or, or more than half
of the play is coming from people on discounts. And, you know, it was so long
ago that, that I had any research done on this, but I, I believe that, you know, City
and County of Honolulu doesn't have monthly cards. And I don't recall if Hilo
does or Kauai, but-MR. KUBO: Hilo does. Uh . . .
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. . . City and County of Honolulu has a monthly card just for the .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Seniors.
MR. KUBO: . . . the seniors.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right. And they can play on anything but-MR. KUBO: And they-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --a weekday-MR. KUBO: --have a limited play of ten plays.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. And not on weekends and holidays.
MR. KUBO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So I think if we had that information for the budget, I
think the Members then would be able to make a, a better call on it. And I, you
know, I know the argument that you make the course good then raise the fees,
but if we don't ever raise the fees or put money in--and we just approved, if you'll
recall. . .80,000 dollars of General Fund money to help the golf course. . .you
know, get some other maintenance going. It's a vicious circle. But I, I think that
at some point, you know, the, the golfers, if they really care about the golf course,
are, are gonna wanna participate to make the course better. If that means
paying a higher fee, then pay the higher fee. And, you know, it should make the
bookkeeping a lot easier, too, if we don't have all these count, cards and special,
you know, dollar here and 2 dollars there for with cards, without, you know, all
that stuff. So I'd like to have that information by the time we get to budget so we
can, you know, have a good, thorough discussion about the golf course.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and the Chair also agrees that when you're looking at
generating revenues, I almost believe we have to do it concurrently with
improving the course so that there's some correlation between the higher fees
and the better course. And I know they're working verily, very diligently on
improving the course. I also think, though, that given just the increases in labor
cost. . .a lot of the things that the County's facing. . .everybody pays a little bit
more. . .even just from cost of living increases. So perhaps we could look
at. . .some restrictions on when those cards can be used and who has the right to
use them, or as Mr. Kubo said, perhaps putting a limit on the number of times.
So I really thank you for coming forward with that. Having heard that, because
this was sent to us by the Budget and Finance Committee, as on the last item, I
would make a motion. . .that we send back in our report to the Budget and
Finance Committee. . .that there be no twilight fees implemented at this time.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved and seconded. Is there any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Ms.-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Ms. Johnson, if we could. . .have Staff check into
actually what is the proper way to do these. . .referrals that come from another
committee. . .and, and. . .if they actually do need a report that goes back to the
Budget Committee. 'Cause I was thinking that when we. . .when we're doing this
item, in our committee report which will then come before the full Council, you
know, the reasons would be then outlined and then we could just. . .file the, you
know, it'll be filed. So if-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --unless there's some. . .some, you know, regulation or
way that they wanna do it because it came from another committee, but. . .1,
I. . .you know, unless there was some action or recommendation for further
consideration by that committee, you know, I had understood that we just file the
things that we didn't. . .we're, we're done with. But maybe, you know, Gary's
already checked into that and. . .if he asked that question specifically. . .1, I'd like
to hear.
MR. SALDANA: Yeah-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, Gary?
MR. SALDANA: --thank you. Madam Chair-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. SALDANA: --if I may respond? Thank you, Councilmember Johnson. . .Johnson
and, or actually. . .Tavares. . .1 did check with our Legislative Attorney on this-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. SALDANA: --prior to. . .drafting the ordinance or drafting the. . .the agenda
and.. .with regards to recommendations, potential recommendations we've
provided the Chair. And they had suggested that since. . .since the Budget and
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Finance Committee was looking for some direction, that we should come back to
them with a recommendation. And that's. . .basically what we've advised the
Chair--is that. . .they provide a motion with whatever the recommendation is.
And then we will file the communication as well.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: All right. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Saldana.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And. . .and the other thing that we will also indicate in there, in our
communication to Budget and Finance, is the discussion that we've had about
looking at the items in this next budget cycle. I think it's really important that they
understand if--not all the members are present and since we have such a small
committee ...(laughter)... I think it really is important for them to understand
that. . .we have done what we can to address their concerns. So since we have
a motion on the floor, any further discussion?
. . . Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any "nays"? Seeing none, the measure has been
passed.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Molina, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending TRANSMITTAL of copy of committee report
to the Budget and Finance Committee, and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON:
Is there any further business at this point in time?
Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You know, not really business, but I'd like to thank the
Parks Department and Mr. Kubo for providing that information that they had
about the courses here on Maui, too. And I guess, you know, what we're not
considering also is that if we lower our fees, then those courses who are in there
to make profit commercially, their, they may suffer, too. So I think by keeping a
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level playing field, so to speak, or as level as possible, we're not hurting any of
the other private. . .entities that are in this business.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that, Councilmember Tavares. If there's
nothing further, I thank you all. I hope you all have a very safe Halloween.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Especially you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And don't eat-ALL: . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --too much candy. Well, if I can get through Lahaina, that's-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --the challenge . .(laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You gotta leave now.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I. . .1 have to-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: --leave shortly. But thank you very much and this meeting is
adjourned . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 2:33 p.m.
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SUBJECT: RULES GOVERNING CONDUCT AT COUNTY PARKS AND FACILITIES
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Per your request of October 19, 2001, attached find the following:
1)
DRAFT No. 1 of "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER
13.04, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO THE AUTHORITY OF THE
DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION, AND APPEAL OF THE DIRECTOR'S
DECISION OR ORDER", which appeal would be heard and processed by
the County's existing Board of Variances and Appeals; and
2)
DRAFT No. 2 of the same bill, which, in the alternative,
appeal would be heard and processed by a newly created Parks and
recreation appeals board.
Further, we have reviewed the Parks and Recreation Department's
existing Gift and Craft Fairs rules, and can find no provisions
concerning an appeal process.
Lastly, we advise against imposing an automatic repeal or "sunset"
provision pending establishment of administrative rules, as in the
event of adoption of either bill, rules must be promulgated.
Call if further clarification/discussion is needed.
cc: Floyd Miyazono (with copies)
Director, Parks and Recreation
John Min (with copies)
Director, Department of Planning
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

(2001)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 13.04,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO THE AUTHORITY OF THE
DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION, AND THE APPEAL OF THE
DIRECTOR'S DECISION OR ORDER
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE PEOPLE OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI:
SECTION 1. Section 13.04.120, Maui County Code, is amended to read as
follows:

"13.04.120 [ Revocation] Denial and revocation of permits.
A. Denial. The director shall have the authority to [revoke]
deny the issuance of a permit upon the [violation of any rule,
ordinance, or statute.] determination that an applicant, in previously
using any park facility has:
t
Operated or used the park facility in an illegal or
disorderly manner;
2.
Allowed or created a dangerous or intolerable
situation to occur: or
3.
Violated any applicable federal, state or county
laws or regulations, including but not limited to, the
prohibitions listed in subsections 13.04.040(A) and (B).
B. Revocation. The director shall have the authority to
revoke an issued permit upon the determination that the permit
holder, in using the park facility, will:
Operate or use the park facility in an illegal or
t
disorderly manner;
2.
Allow or create a dangerous or intolerable
situation to occur: or
3.
Violate any applicable federal, state or county
laws or regulations, including but not limited to, the
prohibitions listed in subsections 13.04.040(A) and (B)."

SECTION 2. Chapter 13.04, Maui County Code, is amended by adding a
new section to be appropriately designated and to read as follows:
"13.04.125 Appeals.Any person aggrieved by a decision
or order of the director may file an appeal with the board of variances
and appeals pursuant to chapter 19.520, Maui County Code, and the
rules of practice and procedure as adopted by the board of variances
and appeals.
Procedure. Pursuant to the board of variances and
A.
appeals' rules, a contested case hearing shall be held on the appeal.
The department, through the director shall be a party to the
proceedings.
Standard of appeal. The board of variances and
B.
appeals may affirm, reverse, or modify, in whole or in part, any
decision or order of the director under appeal, provided the board of
variances and appeals finds that the decision or order is:
Based on a clearly erroneous finding of material
1.
fact or erroneous application of the law: or
Arbitrary or capricious in its application: or
2.
A clearly unwarranted abuse of discretion: and
3.
A reversal or modification of the decision or
4.
order will not jeopardize life, limb or property."

SECTION 3.

Material to be repealed is bracketed. New material is

underscored. In printing this bill, the County Clerk need not include the brackets,
bracketed material, or the underscoring.
SECTION 4. This ordinance shall take effect upon its approval.

APPROVED AS TO FORM
AND LEGALITY:

EDWARD S. KUSHI, JR.
Deputy Corporation Counsel
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

(2001)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 13.04,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO THE AUTHORITY OF THE
DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION, AND THE APPEAL OF THE
DIRECTOR'S DECISION OR ORDER
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE PEOPLE OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI:
SECTION 1. Section 13.04.120, Maui County Code, is amended to read as
follows:
"13.04.120 [Revocation] Denial and revocation of permits.
A. Denial. The director shall have the authority to [revoke]
deny the issuance of a permit upon the [violation of any rule,
ordinance, or statute.] determination that an applicant, in previously
using any park facility has:
1.
Operated or used the park facility in an illegal or
disorderly manner:
2.
Allowed or created a dangerous or intolerable
situation to occur: or
3.
Violated any applicable federal, state or county
laws or regulations, including but not limited to, the
prohibitions listed in subsections 13.04.040(A) and (B).
B. Revocation. The director shall have the authority to
revoke an issued permit upon the determination that the permit
holder, in using the park facility, will:
1.
Operate or use the park facility in an illegal or
disorderly manner:
Allow or create a dangerous or intolerable
2.
situation to occur: or
3.
Violate any applicable federal, state or county
laws or regulations, including but not limited to, the
prohibitions listed in subsections 13.04.040(A) and (B)."

SECTION 2. Chapter 13.04, Maui County Code, is amended by adding a
new section to be appropriately designated and to read as follows:

"13.04.
Parks and recreation appeals board.
A.
Establishment. There shall be and is hereby created a
parks and recreation appeals board consisting of five members who
shall be appointed by the mayor with the approval of the county
council.
B.
Terms and operations. The members of the board shall
serve for staggered terms of three years beginning on April 1s t and
ending on March 31s t three years thereafter. The board shall select
a chairperson and vice chairperson annually. Any vacancy occurring
due to the expiration of a member's term shall be filled in accordance
with section 13-2.17 of the Maui County Charter.
Powers, duties and responsibilities. The board shall
C.
hear and determine appeals from any person aggrieved by a decision
or order of the director issued pursuant to chapter 13.04.
The board may affirm, reverse, or modify, in whole or in part,
any decision or order of the director under appeal, provided the board
finds that the decision or order is:
1.
Based on a clearly erroneous finding of material
fact or erroneous application of the law: or
Arbitrary or capricious in its application: or
2.
A clearly unwarranted abuse of discretion: and
3.
4.
A reversal or modification of the decision or
order will not jeopardize life, limb or property.
Fee. Any appeal to the board shall be accompanied by
E.
a fee as set forth in the County's annual budget. "
SECTION 3.

Material to be repealed is bracketed. New material is

underscored. In printing this bill, the County Clerk need not include the brackets,
bracketed material, or the underscoring.
SECTION 4. This ordinance shall take effect upon its approval.
APPROVED AS TO FORM
AND LEGALITY:
EDWARD S. KUSHI, JR.
Deputy Corporation Counsel
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